2022_07_11 Board Meeting  (Approved 8/9/22)

Present:  Walter Con

Cees Dobbe

George Dubois
Barry Dunahoo

Roger Ridley


Peggy Hesse

Jim Harrison

Cathy Cachu

1- President Walter Con called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm. Peggy Hesse brought the meal.

2- Items from the president’s retreat that were raised:


A - Sean Schuur wished for the board to drop missed meeting charges for evening meetings. Discussion followed to the point that this is a breakfast club. Other point raised was that it was a minimal charge ($7) and should be considered a dues fee. Roger moved to drop the charge, Jim seconded and the motion was defeated 4 nays, 3 ayes and 1 abstention


B- Roger moved and George seconded that Jim H organize the completion of the Rotary Supply trailer. Originally it was moved to allow up to $10k to finish, edited by Roger to $5k. The motion passed unanimously.


C- Cees described his efforts to put all financials and club business up to the google cloud. He has set up emails for club president, treasurer and secretary (RotaryNipomoPresident@gmail.com etc.) George (secretary) and Walter (president) are already using these email addresses for emails associated with those positions. Those addresses will be handed down to descendant officers.

3- Financials: Cees reported that about $5k was raised in the Operation Rescue BBQ. There was some confusion with some checks being made out to Operation Rescue and others to Rotary. But the end result was $5k for the pets.


June marks the end of our fiscal year with about $50k in the club account and $50k in the foundation. He is working on the final numbers to submit to the accountants. Roger moved to accept the financials for submission, Barry seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

4-
a- Pres Elect - George mentioned he is doing PE training.

   
b- Secretary - George mentioned he is looking for an apprentice and asked for the board to on the lookout.


C- Past President - Mary Mylan was absent.


D- Treasurer- Cees already did his report.


E- Club Admin - Cathy reported on efforts to find an alternate breakfast venue. Monarch is not ready yet to entertain this. Barry reported on his efforts with Black Lake having complications do to starting time. The consensus was that 8:30 start that they wanted was too late. Roger mentioned that Adelina’s (Trilogy) approached him and that he would look into it further.



Roger also would like to institute a monthly award for someone in the community demonstrating “High Ethics”. She would like to involve the membership committee in this.


F- Community Service - Sean Schuur was absent.


G- International - Harry Walls was absent


H- Vocational - Roger has a meeting tomorrow.


I- Youth - Barry has a meeting tomorrow.


J- Membership - Judy Henbury was absent


K- Public Image - Kelly Ricker was absent


L- Foundation - Bruce Beaudoin was absent. Cees suggested that people send Bruce their desired donation schedule for Rotary International.


M- Program - Peggy has 4 speakers lined up so far. Cees volunteered to fill up January. 


N- BBQ - Jim needs to buy supplies for the BBQ slated for 7/31 Sunday. This will be for 67 people at the Dobbe house. He needs more participation from the club and will be cajoling people tomorrow at the meeting. George will send out a note to members and “other” category. Someone pointed out that former member Lee Baggett is interested on our projects for the community. George will add him to the other category in club runner’s mailing service.

 . 

5- Update on the Strategic Plan - Walter told us he only got 7 replies.

6- Old Business - none

7- New Business 


A- George is getting the ABC beer and wine license for the concerts in the park series.


He has to get a server’s certificate. This is a new requirement. Bill P has volunteered to control the bar.


B- Irina Verhage had a heart attack and recovered sufficiently to go to the luncheon this last week at the Dobbe’s. George volunteered to send her flowers from the club.


C- George asked if anyone wears their perfect attendance pin tabs. Since it seems that no one does, he suggested not buying them anymore.

8- Next board meeting will be August 9th at 6:00 pm in the Chamber offices. Bruce will bring food.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 7:30pm

Respectfully submitted, 

George Dubois

Secretary.

2022_08_09 Board Meeting  (Approved 9/13/22)
Present:  Walter Con

George Dubois
Barry Dunahoo
Judy Henbury

Roger Ridley


Peggy Hesse

Jim Harrison

Cathy Cachu

Mary Mylan


Bruce Beaudoin
Kelly Ricker

Harry Walls

1- President Walter Con called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. Bruce B brought the meal.

2- Minutes were approved as amended for the July 11th meeting  with Kelly and Mary abstaining.

3- Minutes for the July 20th board meeting were also approved with Jim, Cathy, Mary and George abstaining.

4-  We can meet at the Black Lake Community room indefinitely. Judy and Cathy brought food last week, continental breakfast, and Cathy brought this week. Adelina’s hasn’t replied yet. Alfonso (Judy’s son in law) has cooking experience. With some discussion where Judy recused herself (phone attendance) Bruce moved Roger seconded to Hire Alfonso on a trial basis for a month at $18-20 per head. This would include coffee and a full breakfast. Judy stated that there would be no hard feelings if we decided against continuing. The motion passed unanimously with Judy abstaining.

5- The Chamber of Commerce is closing the Nipomo office at the end of the month.The main office is next to the library in AG. Kelly suggested Mechanic’s bank, the Library, Black Lake community center as possible venues. Someone suggested having a rotating venue and Kelly offered her home for the September 13th meeting as well as providing the food. Harry offered his house for a future meeting and Barry will reserve the Black Lake community room for October 11 th. 

6- Harry reported that the Nipomo Senior Center is very interested in having their property beautified externally as Walter’s year’s community service project. It was written up as a security system etc. Mary suggested putting in a ring system to cover that and use the rest for plants etc. Walter promised to look into modifying the grant request to beautification. Harry will be the point person for proposals on landscaping recommendations. Bruce offered to do the comparison shopping. Kelly and George offered names of contractors. Harry will lead a committee of himself, Mary, Bruce and Peggy.

7- The community service chairperson position is open due to Sean Schuur’s request to resign due to other commitments and pressure. Jim Gunderson was suggested. Roger will explore.

8- Cees was absent, but the money is good. 

9- Club offered to pay some of the travel expenses etc for George as PE to attend the international convention in Australia. George being absent from this section of the meeting only knows that it passed to some extent.

10- Director/Chair updates:

George should send communiques as std pdf files instead of through google docs.

Mary- reported 3 grants approved and should be receiving checks soon.

Cathy- PCPAis Friday, Judy has tickets, 2 BBQ’s on schedule 8/31 and 9/14 Concerts in the park.Signups to be at regular meetings.

November 6 is Winner Winner chicken dinner fund raiser. Rotary, Middle School Drama Club and Soccer Group to be fund raisers and workers.



Roger- Election didn’t raise much – we need to do the training sessions to up the 



ante.




Book program – he is trying to revive with Kelly and George

He is going to the Pismo Beach Club Summer Sizzle event on 8/20 and will smooze about getting mutual program going.

Barry: Next week is back to school and he will be trying to get 3 students to sign up for RYLA. He needs the names by 10/30. The club authorized up to 10 students at the $425/per fee.

Kelly: Is posting weekly on Facebook, she need Walter to sign for some news media releases.

Bruce: Although we gave $13,300 last year RI thought it was $2300. He straightened out with Luis R. We have $9900 in pledges so far, but he projects



$10-12K.

Peggy: Rodeo team presenting 8/10, YMCA on 8/17. She is working on getting someone from the C of C in September.  She is also working on getting someone to talk on the Shelter in SM for women recovering from trafiicing. The veterans’ day speaker may be Jim Gunderson again.

Jim H :reported that last BBQ we got an awful lot of concealed fat on the trimmed tri tip from Food C.

11: Old Business :

Nov 18-20th is the District Conference in Santa Barbara at the Hilton. Jim moved and Harry seconded to pay the $225 registration fee for up to 10 people.

There will be a goal setting meeting at Walter’s at 5:00pm on 8/15. Kelly, George, Walter, Cathy, Harry and Jim expressed interest in attending.

Next foundation meeting to be determined.

12: Next Board meeting to be at Kelly’s at 5:30 pm with Kelly providing food.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 7:10pm

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

September 13, 2022

(Approved 10/11/22)
Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu

Jim Harrison

Barry Dunahoo
Bruce Beaudoin
Mary Mylan

Roger Ridley

Peggy Hesse
Minutes: Harry made a motion to approve the minutes for last months meeting. Bruce seconded. Walter requested an addition to item nine to clarify that the club pays for the flight, registration and lodging for the PE to attend the International convention.
Treasurer's Report:  N/A Cees was out of the country.
Barry requested that the club provide a budget to allow him to shop for a cover for the BBQ trailer to protect it from the rain. He will shop for the best options and bring the details back to the board. Roger moved to set a $2,000 budget. Bruce seconded. Motion approved.
Amp Surf will be held on December 5. The club was asked to provide lunch for 400 participants. Jim moved that we participate again with the Lion's Club. Barry seconded. Motion approved. 
World Polio Day is October 24. Bruce made a motion to have a volunteer challenge like we did last year. Roger seconded. Bruce will spearhead this. Motion passed. 
The Pismo Beach-Five Cities Club asked our club to participate in their Mega Raffle. It is too close to Winner Winner and they did not participate in our golf tournament. Roger moved that we pass. Jim seconded. All approved.
Dana Adobe asked the club to barbeque for an October event. They will provide the food. Mary moved to barbeque with the understanding that Dana provides the servers. Bruce seconded. Jim will clarify all the details with them. Motion passed.  
Kat Stowell requested an LOA until the end of the year. Kelly moved to grant the leave. Cathy seconded. All approved.
Director Updates:

Vocational: Roger- the car show at Trilogy is September 25. Workers are needed from 7:30 - 11:00 am. November 8 is the election.We will man 2 precincts at the library. $20 will be paid for each member attending training at the SLO county building. 
Youth: Barry will be meeting with Curt Langren who will give him some contacts at Nipomo HS to set up Interact.
Public Image: Kelly will post the final concert/ BBQ on Facebook.
Foundation: Bruce explained Paul Harris pins. He will print donation levels and what we received. $10,000 has been pledged. There will be a Super Bowl Party on February 12 to raise money for Polio Plus.   
Programs: Peggy- 9/14 Gary Stoner, Grizzly Youth Academy, 9/21 Ellen Torres, Human Trafficing. 9/27, TBD, 10/5 Jim Bray, Air Show
BBQ Chair: Jim- $43 is due to Sean for a 20# bag of BBQ chips. Club needs to buy 1/2 cord of oak. Jim will store at his house. We can buy a full cord when we have a permanent storage spot.
Club Administration: Cathy-Family picnic is scheduled for Oct 9 at the Dobbe home.

Winner Winner is moving forward with AYSO and Mesa MS drama. There will be a live auction and dessert auction. 
International: Harry spoke with the county about our landscaping project at the Nipomo Senior Center. He has a few international projects to send to the foundation for review. Niger-650,000 trees in the Sahara Desert. Honduras- pipeline to bring water to a town. This is a district project.
Old business:

District conference is Nov 18-20. The club will pay the registration for the first 10 members that register. 
The November board meeting is moved to 11/15 due to the election. 

February board meeting is changed to 2/21 due to Valentine's  Day

Next board meeting is 10/11. Barry will check to see if the Black Lake Community Room is available. Mary will provide dinner. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:43   

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

October 11, 2022 (Approved 11/15/22)
Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu

Jim Harrison

Bruce Beaudoin
Mary Mylan

Peggy Hesse

Harry Walls

Cees Dobbe

Judy Henbury

Chris Wise

George Dubois

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 6:19 pm.

2- Guest speaker – Brent Norris of the Car Concourse didn’t arrive.

3-Minutes: George moved to accept the minutes as corrected, Jim H seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

4-Treasurer's Report:  Cees reported that we have $54K in the bank after liabilities. His only concern is that we are spending more per breakfast meeting than we are collecting in charges and missed meeting charges by about $80. Judy will see if it makes economic sense for Alfonso to cook less to make up this difference. The consensus appeared to be that we don’t want to jeopardize the present scenario. Cees also presented his pet peeve of the free breakfast for the best joke contest. Walter took this under advisement but offered that this fell under executive privilege. Cess further advised the meeting that we had netted $3K ($6K gross) for the 3 BBQ’s in the park. George and Peggy both felt that we also get very good exposure in the community through these BBQ’s.

5- Weekly and monthly meeting venue: Harry has met with the staff at the Senior Center. They have approved our use of the building for our weekly meeting as well as our monthly board meeting for $50/month, but would like a higher amount. Expressing some reluctance, Peggy questioned whether the Senior Center was the venue we would like in projecting our image for attracting new members. Cees moved to keep using the present location (Black Lake Community room) with Bruce seconding. The motion passed with Jim H and Harry W voting nay.

6- a,b- George – nothing new


c-Mary – nothing new


d- Cees – nothing else


e-Cathy – Winner winner tickets should be returned weekly. She will be soliciting live and silent auction items as well as Wine bucket donations. 


f- Chris is eager to start work. Jim H has prepped him on the community dinner and turkey pull.


g- Harry- Senior Center project is moving along. The county owns the property and leases it to the Seniors for $1/year. The county requires a licensed and insured contractor to do the work. Bruce is waiting on 3 bids, which he expects momentarily. Peggy suggested utilizing Cal Poly but the time constraints seem to make that not viable. Harry suggests that the total price will approach $10K instead of the original $4K approved. He and Bruce will keep the board informed and request further funds if necessary.


h- Roger R absent


i-Barry D – absent

j- Judy H proposed Sean Swaim for membership. He has been to multiple meetings and has worked at one of our BBQ’s. He is a real estate officer for Sesloc bank.

Jim H moved to have the customary polling of the members. Cees D seconded and the motion passed unanimously. George was instructed to poll the members.

l- Bruce will make a presentation about Polio fund raising tomorrow at the meeting.
 

m- Peggy will need more speakers and requests us to find same. Judy offered trying to get Alice Patino (mayor of Santa Maria) for last week of October or first week of November. 

n- Jim H told us that the BBQ at the high school that we built many years ago could use some work. Chris W will look into that. He also told us that our sign coming into Nipomo is faded and could use some refreshing. 

7- George asked what he should commit to at the meeting for the parade of lights on Thursday. Judy will be attending the meeting also and advised him to wait and see.

8- Next board meeting will be on November 15th at Helen and George’s with them providing the food.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:58pm   

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

November 15, 2022 (Approved 12/13/22)
Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu
            Barry Dunahoo          Mary Mylan

Peggy Hesse

Harry Walls

Roger Ridley

Chris Wise

George Dubois
Colette Hyder

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.

2- Guest speaker – Brent Norris of the Car Concourse gav e a presentation requesting our club to takeover the leadership of the Auto Concourse held for the last 5 years at Trilogy. 2 of their top leaders have or are leaving the area or position. Mike Nebb and Karen Anderson). He also is not feeling up to the task but is committed to being very involved. They have roughly 150 volunteers. Last year they grossed $200K and netted $70K, after $120K in expenses.(sic) Over the 5 years they have had the show they netted $5K, $15K, $30K, $50K, and $70K. Last year this was donated to the Nipomo Food Pantry ($53K) and to the South County Youth Coalition ($13K).(sic)

They start working on the show in January for the September event. Roughly 5000 people came to the event. BMW donated $15K and were given one of the indoor rooms. They sold 9 cars during the event. They have 20-24 sponsors and vendors.

The dinner dance was sold out within 3 weeks. It costs $35K total. The group’s 3 goals are 1- raising money for local SLO county non-profits, 2 – Demonstrating the good that Trilogy does for the community, 3- making peace with the Trilogy management.  

Harry asked if we would be stepping on any toes at Trilogy is we assumed leadership. Brent replied no and showed us a hierarchy that presented who does what in their current setup. Roger asked if most would stay on, and was answered that they would. 

The company “Got You Covered” would supply the tents and heaters. Car entry fee is $45. They raise $15-20K in the silent auction. 

The Trilogy Homeowners’ Association expressed interest in assuming the leadership but was shot down by Trilogy management.

Walter expressed the position that the whole club would need to be on board and proposed bringing it to the general membership and having another meeting on 11/29/22 at 5:30 after we have all evaluated the plusses and minuses.

Brett will need an answer in the next few weeks.

3- George moved to accept the minutes from the last meeting, Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

4- Barry presented a proposal for a shelter for the BBQ trailers for 13’ x 20’ x 10’ of $2K. Going up to 15’ would be about $4K. The pad for it to be put on at Cees’ farm will cost about $350-$400. Mary moved to allow $4500 if necessary for the tent. Harry seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

5- Harry repoirted that we have 2 bids on the senior center landscaping for $15K. Bruce and Walter are both still trying for another bid.

6- Walter presented Cees’ proposal to round up the checks to $9000 even for the Winner winner chicken dinner dsipersements to the soccer youth and the drama clubs.

George so moved, Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

7- Cathy informed us that the November 30th rotating meeting was cancelled.  A signup sheet for the Dec 7th melodrama event will be being passed around. We will be having the adult Xmas party at AJ Spurs on Dec 14th. The childrens’ Xmas party in the morning will be on Dec 21st at a to be determined location.

8- Chris told us that the Thanksgiving dinner BBQ this Sunday will have Jim and one or two others starting at 6am. People should start showing up for turkey cutting at 9am.

9- Harry is waiting on the foundation for projects in Niger(trees), Honduras(pipeline), and Mexico (Mth program).

10- Roger didn’t have anything rto report on vocational.

11- Barry is frustrated by the lack of cooperation of teachers at NHS for Youth.

12- Judy, although absent sent word that Greg Garcia, retired of the Robotics team at NHS, is interested in possibly joining our club. 

13- Kelly didn’t have anything to report on Public Image.

14- Peggy (Programs) – announced that Alice Pattino will be getting back to her, Phillips 66 will be the presentation tomorrow. The district governor will be coming on January 11th. We traditionally give him a gift. The board will be meeting with him for 30 minutes after the regular meeting. December 28th will be dark.

15- Old business – The nominating committee is still looking for a president elect nominee. We are required to have an annual meeting before Dec 31st. It was proposed to accomplish this on November 30th.  We will be serving 300 hot dogs to the AMP Surf athletes on Dec 6th. Walter and George are working on this with Mike Eisner of the Lions’ club. Details will follow.

The next board meeting will be December 13th. Wlater will find out if the Black Lake Community room will be available. Dinner is to be determined.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:18pm   

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

December 13, 2022

Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu
  Jim Harrison 

       Mary Mylan

Peggy Hesse

Harry Walls
  Roger Ridley

Chris Wise

George Dubois
Judy Henbury
  Cees Dobbe

Bruce Beaudoin

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.

2- Minutes: Roger moved to approve the minutes from the last meeting, Harry seconded. A minor discussion on phrasing was raised and resolved and the motion passed with Jim H and Judy H abstaining.

3- Financials: Cees reported that we are in good shape, presented financials to the board. He highlighted that the cost of breakfasts was being pretty closely covered by the charge for such. Richard Dale has sent word that he is owed $400 for oak wood and 2 other expenses. Cees noted that he owes dues of $146.38. Walter offered to and will call him to resolve the matter and settle accounts.

Roger moved to accept the financials, Judy seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

4- Judy moved that the board recommend to the nominating board that we accept Chris Wise as the president elect nominee. Cees seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Having more than a quorum of the nominating committee present they held a brief meeting and passed a motion to have the secretary of the club poll the membership. George will do so.

5- Judy presented a proposal to consider Greg Gracia for membership. He is a semi-retired teacher at the High school specializing in robotics. He has attended enthusiastically three or so function of our club as well as meetings. Cees moved for acceptance, Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously. George was instructed by Walter to poll the membership for any objections.

6- Judy also presented a proposal to accept Aaron Melancon for membership. He also has been active in a few of our activities, most notably securing refrigeration for our chickens for the club chicken dinner fund raiser. He is a counsellor in the Nipomo school system. Roger moved to accept, Cees seconded and the motion passed unanimously. George was instructed by Walter to poll the membership for any objections.

7- George presented a resolution to the board promising to follow the memorandum of understanding to the district that we will abide by district protocol in accepting any grants from the district. George moved, Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

8- Nipomo Senior Citizens’ project: Harry and Bruce reported that we had only a $15K and a $10K bid on the project. George reported that his landscaper wouldn’t touch it at $5K. Others reported similar results. This is in excess of the $4500 to $5000 previously authorized by the board. Mary asked if the center would have any other donors to participate. Peggy suggested the Lions. George told us that they had a cap of $300 on the hot dog event that we just did for Amp Surf with them. Cees told the board that he didn’t sense any “WOW” factor in the board for the project. Harry replied that he has immense enthusiasm for the project. Judy asked if the county had any funds available to participate in the project. Cees said that Jimmy Paulding won’t have any available funds till July. Jim pointed out that we have already put in landscaping, irrigation, windows and painting and never received a thank you. He also said that the center let the landscaping and the irrigation go to disrepair and shut off at one point. He asked if the proposed $10K being presented would include dealing with the county (It owns the property and puts in restrictions.) Cathy was concerned about who would maintain the project. Harry pointed out that it would be largely large boulders and plants without much if any water requirement. Walter stated he reconciles in his mind investing this $10K with $1800 refund in the senior center as on par with donating $7500 per year to scholarships.

Jim H moved that the club invest $10K in the project (with $1800 refund from the district designated funds) contingent upon the approval by our committee of the landscaping plans, successful completion of the project and commitment from the senior center for upkeep. Harry seconded. Ayes were: Mary M, Jim H, Harry W,  George D, Walter C, Kelly R, Chris W, Cathy C. (8 Ayes). Nays were: Cees D (1 Nay). Abstaining were: Judy H, Bruce B, Peggy H, Roger R  (4 Abstains). The motion passed.

9- Category Award Criteria Checklists: Walter passed around the criteria for District 5240 awards for the year 2022-23.  We are a small club and the requisite number of checkoffs are at the top of each form. Chairs were asked to review and check off items completed and have plans for additional checkoffs. George offered the club spreadsheet that has community hours and members participating on the club google drive.

10- DG Scott Phillips visit January 11 2023: Scott will be visiting on this date. Judy moved that the club donate $250 to the Rotary Foundation in his honor. It was unclear on whether Scott’s club or our club would be credited with the donation for DDF purposes. Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously.   

11- Director/chair updates:


A George D. president elect – He is approaching members for his board.


B George D Secretary – nothing new to report


C Mary M past president – nothing new to report 


D Cees Dobbe treasurer – The club has openbed an account in Coast Hills Credit union.


E Cathy Cachu – club admin – 1 Adult Xmas party tomorrow






2 Kids’ Xmas party December 21st





3 Getty Museum trip – tentatively Jan 21st







Pending interest and participation






4 Rotating dinner –delayed to tentatively Mar 29


F Chris W – community service – nothing new to report


G Harry W – international – The shelter box project is of interest. They have straightened out their issues with admin costs. He is working on this project.


H Roger R – Vocational – Roger is getting names of contacts


I Barry D – Youth – absent


J Judy H – membership – She is having hwer committee meet in the first two weeks in January. Committee is Lynn C, Roger R, Cees D, Peggy H


K Kelly R – Public Image – nothing new to report


L Bruce B – foundation – Polio Day netted $600 from club. We have 1 Paul Harris so far.


M Peggy H – programs – nothing new to report except that Cees D is arranging for the January programs.


N Jim H – BBQ – Jim requested grates to cook chickens en masse He has a bid just under $2400 for three grates. Jim moved that the club authorize $2400 with this vendor or another vendor if better at his discretion, Harry seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

12 Old business: BBQ Shelter—Barry D was absent

13 New business: none

14 Future Board Meetings: Next meeting will be January 10th at the Nipomo Senior Center. After discussion it was agreed upon to start at 5:00 pm. Roger offered to provide the meal.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

January 10, 2023

Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu
  Jim Harrison 

       Mary Mylan

Harry Walls
  
Barry Dunahoo
Cees Dobbe

Chris Wise

George Dubois
Judy Henbury
  

Guest: Colette Hyder

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 5:09 pm

2- Minutes: Judy moved to approve the minutes from the last meeting, Mary seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

3- Financials: Cees reported that we are in good shape with $70K in checking, before our commitment of $10K with $1.8K reimbursement from DG funds. He also reported that we had opened an account in Coast Hills Credit Union. George moved to accept the financials, Judy seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

4- Harry reported that one contractor bidding on the senior center project had neglected to include photos to present to the center. Gus VanDerStad will provide them. Barry commented that the quality of Gus’ work is excellent.

5- District Governor Phillips may be unable to attend tomorrow’s meeting due to the closure of roads from flooding.

6- Yvonne Kendall of the AG club presented a proposal for us to run the artisan and food booths at their Central Coast Chili cookoff on May 28th. Ten years ago it grew too large for their club and it was put on hold till now. They would like us to get 15-20 craft booths and 5 food concessions. This will be at the AG park on Ash and Elm streets. They will rent wash stations for all the food booth needs. There will be no power available. We would charge for booth space and keep revenues from that. We could be one of the food booths. They suggested charging $50-100 for the booths. Their proceeds will be for the benefit of the ECO SLO organization, which is neither the 5 cities ECO club nor the 5 cities Rotary ECO club. They expect good media coverage as the president of Dimes Media group is a member of their club. On the day of the event we would ensure that vendors setup and cleanup their assigned locations. They would handle all crowd and traffic control with the SLO Passport Rotary club. Harry moved to accept their proposal and Cathy seconded. Cees warned against burning out our members as this is shortly after the golf tournament for $2-3K revenue. He also questioned if we would be available for the Nipomo 4 th of July parade if the VFW or Old Towne need us for that. Mary pointed out that this was for this year only and that we would not be committing to future years with presumably growth in the event. Judy pointed out that we have a history of working with other rotaries on projects. Walter commented that this is committing us to only this year and that the risk of failure is low. Chris advised against the project arguing that it is not Nipomo and not appearing very organized in the presentation. We would have the ability to have a BBQ booth at the event in any case.

The motion passed with 9 voting aye and 2 voting nay (Cees and Chris).

7- Director/chair updates:


A George D. president elect – He is still approaching members for his board 

with some positions committed.


B George D Secretary – nothing new to report


C Mary M past president – nothing new to report 


D Cees Dobbe treasurer – nothing new beyond the above report.


E Cathy Cachu – club admin – Getty Museum trip – she will poll tomorrow 



for sometime after January. 
The rotating dinner will be the fifth Wednesday in 


March.

F Chris W – community service – He is working on the club sign on Rte 101 


northbound.

G Harry W – international – The shelter box project people will be coming to 


talk.


H Roger R – Vocational – absent


I Barry D – Youth – Difficulties in getting corporation from NHS. 


J Judy H – membership – We have 2 new members to induct tomorrow.


K Kelly R – Public Image – She will be writing up a story on the soccer club. 


We are presenting them with a check for $9K tomorrow.


L Bruce B – foundation – absent


M Peggy H – programs – absent


N Jim H – BBQ – Presently the BBQ pit is stored at his farm and the storage 

unit at Colette’s house. He suggested that they both be stored at 


Colette’s if amenable. Colette offered such.

8 Old business: Reimbursement to Richard Dale for firewood and trailer supplies and his balance due to the club has been mutually settled.


The first golf tournament meeting will be held at Cees’ house on January 19th 
at 5pm.


There will be a superbowl party at Bruce’s on February 12 th.

9 New business:  There is a Human Trafficking Seminar by the SM South Club (Lisa Long) on January 18 th from 1-4pm at the Santa Maria Inn. We have 4 complimentary tickets. Walter will auction them off tomorrow. 

Next week the meeting will again be that Senior Center but the following week we will be back at Black Lake Community Center.

Lou Gomez is ill and has lost a lot of weight. George will reach out.

10 Future Board Meetings: Next meeting will be February 21 st at Harry and Jackie Walls’ house. Judy will bring food. Roger Ridley will bring food for the March meeting.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 6:58 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting with DG Scott Phillips

January 11, 2023

Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu
  Jim Harrison 

       Mary Mylan

Barry Dunahoo
Cees Dobbe
  Bruce Beaudoin


Chris Wise

George Dubois
Judy Henbury
  

DG Scott Phillips
Jan Phillips

Sherry Moon-Sim (DG Elect nominee)

Judy expressed frustration in the awards system virtually requiring an active Interact club to achieve a gold award.  She informed DG Scott of the uncooperative reaction we are getting from NHS for the Interact club. DG Scott promised to look into the requirements with the possibly adjusting the criteria.

Bruce similarly expressed frustration with Rotary headquarters in accurately crediting our club’s donations to the foundation. He cited a $12.6K actual number to a $3K credited amount. Although Scott has no control over this, he offered his advice to donate by credit card directly.

Cees continued in this vein with a request to the DG to soft peddle the DEI tone. Scott pointed out that under his command no DEI proclamations have come forth. He acknowledged that our and virtually all the clubs in District 5240 do not have a diversity problem. But he pointed out that globally there is an issue and that Rotary International therefore has to take a stand against discrimination. Sherri Sims pointed out each club is autonomous.

 DG Scott expressed warm regards for our club and thanked us for our input and commitment to the Rotary ideals.  

Respectfully submitted, 

George Dubois

Secretary

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Special Meeting

February 1, 2023

Present:

Walter Con
Cathy Cachu
  Jim Harrison 
       Mary Mylan
  Barry Dunahoo    Cees Dobbe  Chris Wise
George Dubois
Judy Henbury
  Peggy Hesse

Roger Ridley


Guests: Bill Pucciarelli
Jim Gunderson
Greg Gracia

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.

2- Jim Harrison presented to the board that Jason Sweet of Nipomo had approached him for the club to BBQ tri tip for 40 people for his daughter’s birthday party at the Nipomo VFW on February 18th (Sunday). Roger moved to do so at $5 per person plus cost,  and Judy H seconded. Various comments were presented by members. Bill P. stated that we should not compete with local businesses. Peggy pointed out that we are not a caterer competing with for profit companies, and suggested that any net proceeds could go to the SLO Foster Care program. Barry pointed out that we were approached and that we were not soliciting business. Roger further emphasized that we would be doing this because of Jason’s involvement in the community by voluntary and free trash pickup. Greg G. thought it right to give any proceeds to a local non profit cause. Jim H further stressed that he was approached because of mutual projects that he did with Jason and because of Jason’s commitment to the community. 

Walter called for a vote by board members and the motion passed unanimously.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 8:50 am.

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Rotary Club of Nipomo

Board of Director's Meeting

February 21, 2023

Present:

Walter Con

Kelly Ricker

Cathy Cachu
       Mary Mylan

Harry Walls
  
Cees Dobbe

George Dubois       Judy Henbury


Bruce Beaudoin
Peggy Hesse

Roger Ridley  

Guest: Colette Hyder 

1-President Walter called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm

2- Minutes: Judy moved to approve the minutes from the meeting of January 10th with typos corrected as per Mary M, Mary seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

George moved to accept the minutes of January 11th, Cees seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Harry moved to accept the minutes of February 1st, Mary seconded and the motion passed with Kelly R abstaining.

3- Walter presented the continuing resolutions for the term 2022-2024 which the board had reviewed previously. The value of guidelines was discussed with the clarification that these were not binding hard and fast rules but rather guidelines. Cees moved to approve with Harry seconding and the motion passed unanimously.

4- Financials: Cees reported that the club is in good shape with $71K in assets. George moved to accept the financials, Bruce seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

5- Proposed cash reserve: Cees moved that we establish a cash balance target for the club. Harry seconded and the motion passed unanimously. After discussions over the amount desired, and after Cees clarified that the club’s foundation can only move money to the club for a non profit purpose, Cees moved that we insert a $20K target minimum for the club in the continuing resolutions. Harry seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Walter promised to insert that phrasing into the continuing resolutions.

6- Bruce reported that we had a contractor’s proposal (ArtScape) for the Senior Center Landscaping project for a maximum of $10K. The plants to be placed in pots at the site and approved by our project committee before installation. Work will begin on April 1st and be completed by the 15th of May. Thirty plants are scheduled for planting.

7- Judy reported on the progress of the Chili Cookoff with the AG rotary club. They will add our club name to the banners and advertising. We have signed a pro forma MOU with them and she moved that the board approve it. Kelly seconded and the motion passed unanimously. The date of the cookoff is to be determined ad the original date had some difficulties with Arroyo Grande. Chris Wise and Greg Gracia of our club are on the Nipomo cookoff committee with Judy.

8- Cees moved that we grant Lynn Compton a 6 month leave of absence starting Feb 1st. Roger seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

9- Judy H moved that we extend a membership invitation to Mary Shultz. She has attended 4 consecutive meetings so far and is being sponsored by Kat Stowell. George seconded and the motion passed unanimously for George to poll the members for any objections.

10- Roger reported that he was contacted by the Mesa Middle school and can pick up their submissions for the Four Way Test Essay contest.  

11- The District Assembly will be virtual again this year on March 18th from 9-2:30.

12- Future board meetings: The Black Lake Community building is not available on Tuesday nights. The consensus was to move the meetings to Monday nights ( 3/13, 4/10, 5/8, 6/12) at 5:00 pm.

Roger will bring food to the March meeting.

Walter adjourned the meeting at 6:14 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

George Dubois

Secretary

